
Summerfield HOA #5 

Landscaping Report October-November 2023 

Pruning: The Rain or Shine contract states that shrubs will be 
pruned twice yearly. The crew has finished pruning shrubs for this 
year.

Please keep your walkways and sidewalks clear.

Our HOA sprinklers were shut off mid-October. The City of Tigard 
has shut off the water until spring 2024.

Lawns: Fall lawn fertilizer was applied October 24th.

Leaf Removal: Please be aware that not all leaves will be picked up 
and removed every week. Please note that in some areas there will 
be piles to be picked up at a later time. Rain or Shine has been 
managing this fall leaf pick up method for years. They still plan a 
final finish clean-up in January/February.

The tree in front of 9480 will be pruned in the coming weeks.

Respectfully submitted, 

Ellen Brown, VP Landscaping 

 


